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LETTER TO PARENTS FROM THE SCHOOL’S GOVERNORS.

Monday 12th July 2021
Dear Parents and Carers,

I write to you at the end of another school year on behalf of all the King’s Wood governors to thank you for the support and understanding that has been shown throughout the whole of this year. Given the experience of the previous year, we had hoped we would find ourselves free of the COVID situation by now and yet despite the progress with vaccines and the gradual unlocking of our way of life, still restrictions remain with us. 

As our Year Six pupils’ transition from King’s Wood to their new schools and as new children arrive in Nursery and Reception, the governors appreciate how challenging this has been and will be for both children and parents. Yet, despite everything, it is due to the valiant efforts of all our staff and of you, the parents and your children, that we know resilience and determination will shine through to allow the adventures to the next level to continue.

The governors of King’s Wood school work to support the drive and ambition of the teachers to build the best possible learning experience for your children. The dedication and professionalism of the staff has always reflected well on what King’s Wood School stands for. This we know is appreciated by parents and children alike and the reputation of the school is built on values that we nurture, inspire, and enrich within them all.

Throughout the whole of this year and for much of the previous year, the determination to stand strong as well as to adapt to the constantly changing uncertainty has added pressures rarely, if ever, seen before. For that reason, the governors hope that you can join us in thanking Mrs Freeman, the senior leadership team, the teachers and all the staff who have worked so hard to keep the school and learning experience accessible to all children.

The governors also know how much the children and staff appreciate the support of parents and the local community. In addition, our appreciation goes to the PTA for their work over many years. This year the incredibly special efforts they have put in to make the sensory garden so delightful is really valued by everyone at school. It has not been easy for the PTA to function, but they play such an important role and I know they always look to involve new parents in the work that they do. 

We recognise the difficulties that closures, and remote learning presented, the one-off nature of some of the classroom bubble experiences and why that has been so important to not just to keep the children safe but to keep all families and the whole King’s Wood community safe. The governors certainly hope that you and your families have been able to get through this process and can see some light at the end of the tunnel.

As we say goodbye to Year Six and as we welcome new children, we feel sure that you as parents will agree with us as Governors that King’s Wood is a good school and that through the efforts of everyone, especially the teaching staff, your child has and will be learning, growing and progressing to rise beyond the setbacks of COVID and to shine, confident in themselves, ready to embrace their future both here and beyond school. I for one thank all the staff for their hard work and determination on this front.

I hope many of you will know, the governing body at King’s Wood is a diverse group of people including three parent governors, professionals from sectors including Education, Healthcare, IT, Finance and HR, ever focused on the development of the school for the sake of the children. As a governing body we are always looking to the future and encourage parents to think about how they might become involved in the governance process. While it is good news that we do not have any current vacancies, we will in future years be pleased to hear of prospective governors coming from our local families.

Please let me wish you, on the behalf of all our governors, a safe and enjoyable summer break. We look forwards to meeting many of you next year when we hope school life and school events return to the way they used to be.

My very best wishes to you all.

Nick Horslen

Chair of Governors

King’s Wood School and Nursery.

